
                  Trinity Lutheran Church  

         Council Meeting 7:00 
         Wednesday- October 13, 2021 
 
Call to order-  

President- Yvonne Noorlun                                                                                                         

Vice-President                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

Secretary's Report- Kathy Wilkening                                                                              

Treasures Report- Yvonne Noorlun 

Members Present:  Kathy Wilkening, Yvonne Noorlun, Rhonda Bonk, Nikki Smith,  

Eloise Miller, Dan Klasson, Brenda Hansen 

Pastor's Report-Penny Ritter - Planned funerals for Bev G and Donna Leonard (NM) 

funerals.  Made phone calls to 2 familys .  Send sympathy card to member on the 

death of his mother.  Visitation/Communion to 2 home-bound members.  Talked to 

member about his mother being in the hospital. 

Secretary Report-Kathy Wilkening - Eloise motioned to accept secretary report as 

read. Rhonda second. 

Treasures Report-Yvonne Noorlun - Nikki motioned to accept treasures report as read. 

Eloise second. 

Stewardship-Rhonda Bonk - The Pony Express will begin November 7 to 21.  There 

will be 10 Torchbears passing the packets.  It is hopefully everyone will pass the 

packets to the next person on the list as soon as they can to ensure the dead line is met 

on November 21. 

Lay Ministry/Evangelism-Eloise Miller - Three new members were welcomed to the 

church body and presented with corsages.  If anyone has Holiday cards and wish to 

donate for the major holidays it would be appreciated. 

Church Properties- Yvonne Noorlun - Dallas has the snow removel for the winter lined 

up.    The sound system will be hooked up to the TV's. 

Christian Education-Nikki Smith - The first meeting of GIFT was October 6 with 30 

children in attendance.  Many new faces.  The program will continue meeting the first 

Wednesday of every month.  Thank you to all the volunteers who make this program a 

success. Confirmation classes has 3 students and are meeting with Karen. 

 

Youth- Nikki Smith - Seven youth met and went to the Escape Room in Mankato and  



treats afterwards.   

Worship- Brenda Hansen -Two new banners were purchased from the Gift and 

Memorial Fund. 

Old Business:  Synod Convention is coming up and need someone to attend the 

meeting. The site profile for our new pastor calling was approved by the Synod and 

Bishop. The Call Committee is going forward in looking for a new pastor on the web 

site.   

New Business:  Youth Election Night Soup and Supper will be on Tuesday November 

2 from 5:30 to 7 PM.  Motion by Nikki to purchase a Texting plan for $225 per year and 

Eloise seconded. 

Rhonda motioned to adjourn at 8:10 and Eloise seconded. 

Submitted by Secretary 

Kathy Wilkening 

 

 

 


